
Approved Minutes Pemigewasset River Local Advisory Committee  
January 31, 2023 Meeting 

The Wine Room at Fosters Restaurant, Plymouth, NH 
 
Members Present:  
 
Ashland:  
Bridgewater: Judy Faran 
Bristol: Max Stamp 
Campton: Suellen Skinner, Sherrill Howard 
Holderness: Carl Lerner 
Lincoln: OJ Robinson 
New Hampton: Barry Draper, Lewis Mundy Shaw 
Plymouth: William Bolton 
Thornton: Myrtle Lewis 
Woodstock: James Chesebrough 
At Large: Tyson Morrill, Merrimack River Watershed Council 
LRPC:  
 
 
1. Quorum established and meeting called to order by Judy Faran at 6:38 PM  

 

2. Approval of minutes from our November 29, 2022 meeting: Suellen motioned, Max seconded. 

Unanimous approval. 

 

3. Membership update: One of our Thornton members, Katri Gurney, stepped down due 

to other demands of her time. Katri, hope to see you back on PRLAC when you’re able! 

 

4. Pemi Shores in Bristol: ? 

 

5. Permit Applications: Alteration of Terrain (AoT) Bureau Permit Application (RSA 485-A:17); 

NHDES File Number: 230124-014 Project Name: The Preserve at the Pemigewasset Subject 

Property: Tax Map# 227, Lot# 2.: Judy shared the documentation she received for this project 

with the Committee. PRLAC members have been actively watching the alteration of terrain that 

has been going on at this site for months, along with the installation of utilities, and roughing in 

of building lots. DES finally received the developer’s Alteration of Terrain application and shared 

it with PRLAC. Judy gave Myrtle the plans for Myrtle’s follow-up with the developer. 

 

6. Management Plan update: Judy expressed concern regarding the status of the 

management plan as well as the level of grant moneys still available to complete the 

updated management plan. Members were also concerned about what items are 

outstanding and who might be tasked with helping to finish those items if it becomes 

necessary with the exhaustion of DES grant funds. Judy offered to write a letter to Dave 

Jeffers at Lakes Region Planning Commission, and copy LRPC Executive Director, Jeff 

Hayes, and DES’s Rivers and Lakes Programs Administrator, Tracie Sales. The letter 

would seek clarification of what is needed to be done, and whether there is adequate 

money left in the DES grant for the purpose of updating the management plan. 



 

7. Adjourn: Suellen motioned to adjourn at 8:35, Max seconded. All in favor 

 

 

 

For meeting minutes, agenda, and information visit the PRLAC website at 

http://www.lakesrpc.org/prlac/prlacindex.asp 

http://www.lakesrpc.org/prlac/prlacindex.asp

